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NEWS FROM HEARTLAND BALLROOM DANCERS, CHAPTER #2022 OF USA DANCE IN

 From the Heart (President’s & VP Message)      

By Larry Gogel & Anna Kovalyova 

Greetings, Dancers!   

Happy New Year to all of you! 2017 is the year of the Rooster. We wish everyone a joyful and healthy 

year, filled with laughter and lots of dancing!  

 

Join Heartland’s Annual Ballroom Technique Workshop on Saturday, January 21at Starlite 

Ballroom.  $45 covers the 4 lessons and the admission to the evening dance. Or pay ala carte, $15/lesson, 

with regular admission to the evening dance. We have 2 amazing instructors lined up for you: Rauno Ilo 

of Starlite Ballroom who will concentrate on Waltz and Tango technique and Jozsef Parragh of You Can 

Dance Cincy study who will cover Swing and Rumba technique.  The workshop is 2-6:30pm. As in prior 

years, we will break for dinner after the workshop. Dinner is on your own. If you’d like to eat as a group, 

we will have dinner reservation at Jumbo Chinese Buffet, 5644 Georgetown Road (one block west of 

Starlite).  Let us know if you'd like to join us there.  We set January 28 as our “snow” date in case of 

bad weather (but we sincerely hope that we won’t have to use it). 

For our paid raffle, we will have a ticket for a complimentary private lesson at Starlite 

dance studio with the instructor of the winner’s choice. We thank Rauno and Kristiina Ilo for their generous 

donation. 

Upcoming Dance Opportunities: 

- Fri, Jan. 6 – Riverfront DanceSport - Pre-Comp Seminar with past American Rhythm Pro Champion, Nicole 

Carroll 

- Sat, Jan 7 - Riverfront DanceSport Festival. Professional Show: Shane & Shannon Jensen 

- Th, Jan 12 – Heartland Winter dance 

lessons for kids begin at IPS #48  

- Sat, Jan 21 – Heartland’s Annual 

Ballroom Technique Workshop at Starlite 

Ballroom 

- Sat, Jan 28 – Dancing Like The Stars, 

Anderson, IN 
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Ballroom Dance Lessons for Kids: 

 

The Heartland Chapter of USA Dance is launching an 8-week ballroom dance program with IPS school #48, starting with the 2nd 

week of Winter 2017 semester. We are very excited about this opportunity! 

 

The ballroom dance lessons will be offered to 2nd graders, and will take place on Thursdays, 1:30pm-2:10pm, beginning 

with January 12th, 2017. 

At the end of the 8 week session, the school will arrange a celebration with the parents, during which the students will present their 

dance routine. 

We will work with the school Public Relations' Division to see if the news coverage of the celebration is possible (Channel 13 or Indy 

Star). 

Xavier Medina will be our Professional ballroom dance instructor for this session. 

There will be ~40 kids in our ballroom dance class. 

We have a wonderful group of ladies who signed up as volunteers for this session: Jane Perry, Sandra Elliot, Susan Hoppe, Susan 

Stewart and Dorit Tomandl.  

We could use a couple more volunteers. If you are interested, please contact Dorit Tomandl, our Volunteer Coordinator, at 

doto71@hotmail.com. 

 

Prior to the 1
st
 dance lesson, the IPS teachers will conduct an orientation session with the students preparing them for the upcoming 

dance lessons. The orientation will explain to the kids that: 

- dancing involves hand contact with your dance partner 

- dancing is a lot of fun 

- dancing is a good exercise 

- listen to your dance instructor 

- be courteous to dance instructor and to other students 

- work as a team / help each other out 

- don't make fun of others' mistakes 

 

Ultimately, our goal is for everyone to have fun. We want to work with kids who are interested in dancing; and we'd like to rely on the 

experience of the IPS teachers to help us out with the discipline aspect of the classes. 

 

Right before the holidays, Heartland got a contribution toward our Kids Ballroom Dance Fund  appreciated!  

*** Ballroom Technique Workshop *** 

 

Heartland’s Annual Ballroom Technique Workshop is fast approaching. 

Mark your calendars for Saturday, January 21, 2017, from 2 to 6:30pm at Starlite 
Ballroom. 

We will have 4 lessons taught by Rauno Ilo and Jozsef Parragh, followed by the evening 
dance party. 

Tickets are $15/lesson, OR buy 3 tickets and get the 4th lesson (and the party 
admission) free!! (full-time students pay $30 for 4 lessons and party). 

See attached flyer for lessons and ticket information. 

mailto:doto71@hotmail.com


 

 

  

 

 

2017 Workshop Instructors’ Bios: 

Rauno Ilo: 

Rauno is a co-owner of Starlite Ballroom. He has been dancing and teaching for ~30 years. 

Together with his wife Kristiina, they were 12- times Estonian Ballroom, Latin and 10-

Dance Champions. They were also 2-time Undefeated all Soviet Union 10-Dance 

Champions and World 10-dance Finalists. 

After moving to America, they quickly became one of the top professional ballroom couples 

in the country and were the grand finalists in every Open Professional Ballroom 

Championships they entered. That included third place finish in the US National Ballroom 

Championships. They were also United States “Top Professional Ballroom Couple Of The 

Year” for three years in the row. 

After retiring from professional competitions, Rauno continues to actively participate in Pro-Am competitions 

with his students. He has been the Top Teacher in the US Championships for three consecutive years and  has 

also won DanceSport Series Top Teacher Award twice. 

Rauno teaches all styles of ballroom dancing in all levels (Bronze, Silver, Gold and Open). 

His students have won ~ 100 National Titles and 7 World Champion Titles. 

Rauno is a Dual Fellow of the ISTD (Imperial Society of Teachers of Dancing) and Championship Certified in 

all forms of ballroom dancing. He is also World Class adjudicator and continues to judge competitions and 

coach dancing across the country. 

He is co-owner of Indianapolis Open DanceSport competition which takes place every spring in downtown 

Indianapolis.  For more information about Rauno and Starlite dance studio, please visit: 

http://www.indianapolisdancelessons.com/  

 

Jozsef Parragh: 

Jozsef Parragh started dancing Acrobatic Rock n' Roll in Budapest, Hungary at age 17. As 

he continued to dance, he discovered Ballroom dancing and realized he had found his 

passion. Jozsef began training in his home country and then moved to Italy, where he trained 

for two years. His teachers include professionals from not only Hungary and Italy, but also 

from Russia, Germany and North America. 

Jozsef participated in numerous Hungarian Championships and won the Hungarian title 13 

times. He was also proud and honored to represent his home country by placing 7th in the 

World Amateur 10-Dance Championships. 

Today, Jozsef enjoys teaching people of all ages to become better quality dancers by connecting with and 

expressing the best parts of themselves. 

For those of you who attended this year’s Ballroom Bash, you undoubtedly fell in love with Jozsef’s Samba 

performance with his wife Celene, as well as his Quick Step performance with Diane Burns. 

For more information about Jozsef and his dance studio, please visit: http://www.youcandancecincy.com/  

 

http://www.indianapolisdancelessons.com/
http://www.youcandancecincy.com/


 

 

  

 

The Lilly Hands and Hearts Grant 

  

The Heartland Chapter was awarded a $250 grant from the Lilly Hands and 
Hearts program. Go Heartland!  

The Lilly Hands and Hearts program helps create stronger communities by 
encouraging employees to volunteer their time, talent and passion to make a 
difference in the lives of others.  

This is the 2nd grant that Heartland received from the Lilly program. The two 
Lilly grants are the only grants ever secured by our Chapter (but we are hoping to explore other 
sponsor opportunities in the future). 

 

Thank you note from the National USA Dance: 

“To all of you dedicated volunteers who share your time with your chapter, 
we hope you understand how much your efforts matter.  There are many 
thousands of people across the country who have been exposed to the 
joy of ballroom because you were willing to share your time, your talents 
and ideas with your USA Dance chapter. You worked to create beginner 
lessons, social dances, public demonstrations, and outreach programs to 
introduce young people to dance.   

You created websites, newsletters, flyers and promoted ballroom through 
local media to raise awareness about the opportunities to share the 
physical, social and mental benefits of ballroom in your community. 

Our national officials are all volunteers as well and very much understand 
the challenges and rewards of finding time and energy to focus on the 
activities and mission of USA Dance and still attend to the needs of work 
and family. 

In short - what you do makes a difference.  Thank you.” 

 

Giving Back 

Heartland Chapter donated $50 to Estephanie, a 9-year old Haitian orphan, to help her pursue her love of 

dance. We learned about Estephanie from Michelle Sopetti, one of Heartland’s supporters, who together with 

her friend Katie Bridgeman, visited the orphanage and worked with the kids there. They believe as we do that 

ART should not be just for the privileged, but for ALL young girls and boys who find beauty & empowerment 

through it.  

To read more on Estephanie’s story or to make a donation, please visit: https://www.gofundme.com/ballet-for-

estephanie 

 

Heartland received a Thank you note from Michelle Sopetti: “Thank you and all of Heartland Ballroom for 

your generous donation. It is such a blessing. I will let you know more about Estephanie’s dancing experience 

when I get updates from the orphanage or my friends in Haiti. Thank you again! Michele” 

https://www.gofundme.com/ballet-for-estephanie
https://www.gofundme.com/ballet-for-estephanie


 

 

  

We also received a Thank you note from Katie Bridgeman:  

“Dear Heartland team:  

I can't thank you enough for believing in Estephanie and the beauty of her dream to take dance lessons! Melissa and Pascal (who run 

the orphanage) are amazing 'parents' and Estephanie is one hard worker. I know that no matter what, this will be a valuable experience 

and has already helped her understand how special and loved she is!  

May God bless you this holiday season and may 2017 be a year full of the gift of dance in Indy and Haiti :)  

Katie” 

 

December dance activities: 
Heartland held 2 dance parties in December: an annual Christmas party and a New Year’s Eve celebration. The New Year’s Eve party 

was also a Fundraiser for Heartland’s kids ballroom dance fund. 

We had an amazing group of performers at both parties. 

 
Our Christmas performers were Anna Kovalyova with her Professional dance instructor John Berry, performing a very energetic Jive; 

Teresa Shih who also danced with John Berry, and performed a lovely Samba for us; youth dancers Anna Balaban and Nick 

Bleykhman with their new Cha-Cha routine; an amazing Theater Arts couple, Chad Wright and Stefanie Cantey, who presented their 

brand new aerial routine to us; our singer Dennis Summers who entertained the audience with a Foxtrot song; and our annual favorite, 

Twass The Night Before Christmas” rendition read by Larry Gogel. 

 
 

After the performance, Nick and Anya received Certificates of Recognition from the Heartland Chapter for their dedication to 

ballroom dancing.  

 

Our New Year’s Eve performers were Alexis McCall and Ben Davis with a romantic Rumba routine, Chase Thompson and Ashley 

Piper with a very cute Cha-Cha, and Dennis Summers who sang 2 beautiful songs for us. See Feb 2017 issue for pictures from our 

NYE party. 

 

 



                                          

 

Workshop & Dance 
Saturday, January 21, 2017 
Lesson:  None 
Exhibitions:  TBA 
See flyer for workshop details 
Dance:  8:30 – 10:30 p.m. 
DJ:  Larry Gogel                                                                                                          
Admission:  $8 – free to workshop attendees 
Location:  Starlite Ballroom 
For more information, call 849-6373 or 759-0171 
Open Monthly Dance 

2017  Dances will be the 2nd Saturday of each month at 

Riolo Studio  Except for January:   

2017 Board of Directors 

President Larry Gogel 759-0171 

 e-mail: lgogel@gmail.com 

Vice President Anna Kovalyova Non-published 

e-mail:  annaktoots@yahoo.com                 
Secretary Nancy Dew 849-6373 

 e-mail:  dewn@juno.com 

Treasurer  Vacant 

 

Board of Directors: 
  

Amy Clark Greenawalt  

Alexis McCall 

Joseph Myers 

Dave Rogers  

Dorit Tomandl 

  

The Next Board Meeting is Thursday, Jan,  26 2017 at 6:00 

pm (call In Virtual Mtg..)  Call Larry for more information. 

 

2017 Committees (See web site) 

Your chapter needs your help!  We need chairmen in several 

areas.  Remember a chairman coordinates the activity but 

does not necessarily perform all the duties!  If you would like 

to work on any of these committees, please call Larry at (317) 

759-0171. 

We can always use volunteers at the dances.  If you are 

interested in performing for our chapter dances or have an 

instructor suggestion, please email Anna K.  Want to earn Free 

Admission?  If you work the door or do the food set-up, 

your admission is free.  
 
Member News 

Please notify the editor of member events, accomplishments 

and/or special recognition.  We can’t print information if we 

don’t know about it!  We don’t want to overlook anyone! 

As of 1/6/17, Heartland Chapter had 134 members, with 1

new  and 0 delinquent.   All competitor memberships (adult and 

collegiate) expire at year end.   



THE CHAPTER DOES NOT GET TO KEEP any of your 

dues money—it all goes to Central Office.  We operate based 

on what we make on dances, competitions, etc. and advertising 

funds our newsletter.  This is different from all the other local 

dance clubs. We are classified a 501-3(c) non-profit 

organization. 

 

Competitor’s Corner  

To share your results email Rog Greenawalt at 

bolerogreen@juno.com. 

To view pictures of our competitors on line, please visit 

Heartland  Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/USA-Dance-Chapter-2022-

Heartland-IN/494575663941501  
 

 
 

mailto:dewn@juno.com
mailto:bolerogreen@juno.com
https://www.facebook.com/pages/USA-Dance-Chapter-2022-Heartland-IN/494575663941501
https://www.facebook.com/pages/USA-Dance-Chapter-2022-Heartland-IN/494575663941501


  



 

 

  

 

 
 

  

Member Classifieds 

E-mail of personal information for members and non-members is 
confidential and for the eclusive use of USA Dance officials and 
designees and may not be shared, sold, or rented without the 
prior approval of the USA Dance Governing Council. 

Heartland Ballroom Dancers does not endorse any particular 

studio or instructor but recognizes that good instruction is 

available from a variety of people throughout Central 

Indiana.  

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Deadline  
The Heart and Sole submission deadline is the 20th of  

the month. Call Nancy at 317-849-6373 to be included. 

 

Please keep your addresses up-to-date.  It is very important  

that you keep your e-mail address up-to-date with your chapter 

Newsletter Editor and Membership Chairman.  Send changes to 

the editor who will forward them to National Membership or 

update yourself online.  

Don’t forget to let us both know. 

 

Dress Code Reminder 

Please remember that appropriate dress for our 
chapter dances includes:  slacks/skirts, nice 
shirts/blouses, dresses and dance shoes.   Please 
do not dance in bare feet.  On occasion we modify 
the dress code for special theme dances but when 
we do so, we will announce it in our newsletter and 
on the web site. 

  

 
Web Sites of Interest 
(see our web site www.indyusadance.org/local-resources) 

 

 

 
 

 

 

http://www.indyusadance.org/local-resources


 
 
 
 

                           
  
 



 

 

  

 

    

 

 

     

 

 
 

  



 

 

  

 
   

    



 

 

  

      

 



 

 

  

 
 
 



 

 

  

 
 
BOOGIE BEAT 

A Listing of Places to Dance in Central Indiana. Call to see if the events listed are being held before going. 

Tuesdays: 
Tango Indy meets every week at Riolo Dance for Argentine Tango lessons and practica – See www.tangoindy.com for details. 

Indy Dancers meet at various locations.  Call Dance Line 767-5665 for information. 

Wednesdays 

IS Dances (formerly Indianapolis Senior Center Dances) - Riolo Dance Studio, 2nd Floor (w/elevator): Wednesdays- Group 

Lesson 11 AM, Dance 1:00 PM - 3:00 PM. 

Thursdays:  
Tango Indy meets every week at Riolo Dance for Argentine Tango lessons and practica – See www.tangoindy.com for 

details. 

Fridays:  (selected dates unless noted–see web sites for exact dates) 

Dean & Company @Academy of Dance Arts (121
st
 & Cumberland)  8-10 pm.  See ADAdancers.com 

Fred Astaire Indy North, 820 E. 116
th

 & Guilford 317-207-9191: Open dance 9-11 pm $10; drinks & snacks free. 

Starlite Ballroom,, 5720 Guion Rd., Open Dance 7:30-10pm, $10/person including lesson & snacks. Info call 317-430-5029 

Web site:  www.indianapolisdancelessons.com for more info on classes/parties, rentals. 

Carmel Ballroom, 111 Medical Drive, Carmel 46032, 7:30-10:30pm, $10 incl lesson & snacks, 317-698-8535 

Aurelia Dance Studio (Roslender), 3198 E. State Road 32, Westfield, IN 46074.Website: http://www.aureliadancestudio.com/ 

- tel. 317-496-5254 Open dances on selected Friday nights.  Call for schedule. 

Any Swing Goes dances will be on selected Friday nights; Contact Charlotte Heiney at 317-445-5224 for more info 

IS Dances (formerly Indianapolis Senior Center Dances) - Riolo Dance Studio, 2nd Floor (w/elevator): Fridays - Lesson 5:45 

PM, Dance 7 - 9 PM www.MonicaLung.com (317) 590-2655 

Saturdays:  (selected dates – see web sites for details) 

Riolo Dance Studio --502 N. Capitol (second floor) for more info, call 317-490-6739 or check www.riolodance.com 

 

Sundays: 

Continental Dance Club weekly dance at Starlite Ballroom.  Lesson 5:45-6:45 pm; Dance 7:15-10 pm.  Info: call 767-4040.  

Indy Swing Dance Club meets twice a month at Madam Walker Theater.  For more info, call 691-1239 or check indyswing.org 

Dance Indy Swing Dance Club at Riolo Dance. from 2:00-6:00 pm on selected dates.  See web site. 

 

January 2017  

Saturday, Jan. 14 Fort Wayne Dancesport Dance at IPFW’s Walb Memorial Ballroom. 7-11:00 pm. Call 260-485-6226  

Saturday,  Jan. 21 Heartland January  Workshop &Dance  

Saturday, Jan. 14 Indy Dancers  Dance at East Side Moose Fund Raiser call Dance Line 767-5665 for information 

Sunday,  Jan. 29 Indiana Roof Ballroom, Starlighters Orchestra, 5-9 pm,  $14 per person, 317-326-1870. 

 

 February 2017 

 No dances until March see Indy Dancers or call Dance Line 767-5665 for information 

Saturday, Feb. 11 Heartland Valentine Dance at Riolo Dance Studio (see flyer) 

Saturday, Feb. 11 Fort Wayne Dancesport Dance at IPFW’s Walb Memorial Ballroom. Dance 7-11:00 pm. Call 260-485-

6226  

 

 

 

For an additional list of dancing opportunities, please visit our website at: 
http://www.indyusadance.org/local-resoures

http://www.riolodance.com/
http://www.tangoindy.com/
http://www.riolodance.com/
http://www.tangoindy.com/
http://danceclassesindianapolis.com/contact/
http://www.starlitedanceindy.com/
http://www.indianapolisdancelessons.com/
http://www.ballareballroom.com/
http://www.aureliadancestudio.com/
http://www.monicalung.com/
http://www.riolodance.com/
http://www.riolodance.com/
http://www.riolodance.com/
http://www.riolodance.com/
http://www.continentaldanceclub-indy.com/
http://www.indyswing.org/
http://www.fwdancesport.org/
http://www.indydancers.com/
http://www.indydancers.com/
http://www.riolodance.com/
http://www.fwdancesport.org/


 

Jan. 21–  Workshop & Dance 
Instructor:  (see flyer for details) 
Lesson:   None  
Dance:  7:30 – 11 pm 
Exhibition:  TBA 
Cost:  $8 members; $12 guests (dance only) 
DJ:  Rog Greenawalt 
Location:  Starlite Ballroom 

More information, call 849-6373  
or 759-0171 
Open Monthly Dance 

February 11 – Valentine Dance 
7:30 pm – Lesson – Waltz 
Instructor:  Gert Roslender 
Dance:  8:30 – 10:30  pm 
Exhibition:  TBA 
Cost:  $8 mbrs $12 guests;students $8 
DJ:  Larry Gogel 
Location:  Riolo Studio 502 N. Capitol Ave, 
2nd Fl 
Open Monthly Dance 

 
Heartland Ballroom Dancers 
564 Conner Creek Dr. Fishers 46038 

Fishers, IN 46038 
 

Advertising Rates 

Full Page:  $50 per month 
Half Page:  $25 per month 
Qtr. Page:    $15 per month 
Business Card:  $7 per month 
 

Call the (317) 849-6373 for further details. 

Rates for long-term contracts negotiable. 

 

Published monthly by Heartland Ballroom 
Dancers 

Chapter #2022 of USA Dance Inc. 

564 Conner Creek Dr. 

Fishers, IN 46038 

Nancy Dew, Editor  

317-849-6373 

E-mail:  dewn@juno.co

 

 


